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1. Ray Durocher called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

 

2. Minutes: 

Chris Hunter made a motion to approve the April 11th, 2016 minutes.  Heather Bollman seconded, and 

the motion carried 4-0-1 with Doug Conly abstaining. 

 

3. Approval and signing of orders: 

The board approved and signed the Accounts Payable orders drawn on the Treasurer for weeks 16-17. 

 

      4.  Bandstand Park Request:  Chris Hunter made a motion to approve the use of Bandstand Park for Learn, 

 Inc.’s graduation ceremony to be held on Friday, June 10th, 2016 from 10:30 Am -1:30 PM.  Ray 

 Durocher seconded, and the motion carried 5-0.  

 

5.  Other:   

 A. Justin Smith informed the Board that the meter vault work near the Caledonia County Fairgrounds 

 would begin in the next couple weeks. 

 B.  Justin Smith provided a copy of the letter he sent to VCRD in support of their grant application. 

 C.  Ray Durocher mentioned that one of the pieces of angle iron that had been placed on Williams Street 

 to prevent vehicles from driving over a curb stop had been removed. Justin Smith said that he would 

 discuss it with the Public Works Supervisor. 

 D.  Ray Durocher noted that he had asked Mr. Smith to have the crew remove a sign from the center  

 island on Broad Street at the Post Office.  Mr. Durocher noted it was a safety issue for pedestrians 

 crossing at the island.  Mr. Smith informed the Board that he has told the Village Crew to remove any 

 sign that is stuck into the island moving forward. 

 E.  Justin Smith noted that Tim Gaskin had asked him when the lights were going to be removed from 

 the bandstand.  Ray Durocher noted that the Trustees had voted to leave them on at their March 28th, 

 2016 meeting as the lights were not a large burden on the Village’s electric bill.  Ray Durocher added 

 they would leave them on until they received complaints.  Mr. Smith said there was now one complaint. 

 

 The meeting was turned over to LED at 6:08 PM. 


